
  
  

 6th form uniform policy  
 

At NKS we take pride in getting students ready for the next stage in their educational pathway and try hard to 
create a university style study culture which sees our sixth formers using their own time to study effectively and 
independently while under the direction of their teachers and the Sixth Form Team. Our smart, casual and gender-
neutral dress code feeds directly into this culture and is one that we want our lower school to aspire to.  

The following rules must be always adhered to: 

• Clothing should ensure that midriffs are covered 
• Skirts and dresses should be at least mid-thigh length 
• Smart, chino-style shorts of at least mid-thigh length are permissible only when summer uniform is 

implemented 
• Coats are to be removed once student are in lessons 
• Appropriate footwear must be always worn. Sliders and flipflops are not permitted. 
• Hair is a natural colour 
• Piercings limited to nose and ears and should not be excessive 
• Lanyards must be worn at all times 

Students must not  

• Wear Items of clothing containing offensive logos or slogans 
• Strapless and crop tops are not permitted. 
• Thin strapped vest tops are not acceptable 
• Have any visible tattoos 

Above all else students should be dress appropriately for school at all times. The final decision of what is deemed 
to be appropriate rests with the Sixth Form Team.  

1st infraction Warning recorded on Arbor 

2nd infraction Sent home to change and recorded on Arbor 

3rd infraction Sent home to change, after school detention and recorded on Arbor. 

Further 
infractions Students removed from circulation for the day and then put on Head of Year report. 

At every point If you miss a lesson due to uniform infractions you are expected to contact your teacher to find 
out what work has been missed and the catch it up before the next lesson. 

 


